

May 17, 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that the Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) has completed a French Immersion (FI) Program Review for the FI feeder schools of Allandale Heights Public School and Assikinack Public School in relation to Hillcrest Public School, Portage View Public School and Warnica Public School.

The FI Program Review was necessary as Hillcrest Public School is reaching capacity, Portage View Public School is over capacity and Warnica Public School currently has available capacity. Aligning elementary FI boundaries with secondary FI boundaries is also being considered, in order to balance secondary enrolment and create a sustainable program in each family of schools.

SCDSB staff are bringing a report forward to the Business and Facilities Standing Committee meeting on Wednesday, June 1, 2022. This report will include highlights of the consultation and staff recommendations for FI boundary area changes.

Details regarding the proposed changes are available on the <u>Accommodation Planning Reviews</u> page on the <u>SCDSB website</u>. The report presented to the Board of Trustees at the June 1, 2022 Business and Facilities Standing Committee meeting will also be made available on the SCDSB website.

If you have any questions regarding the FI Program Review, please email planning\_Warnica@scdsb.on.ca.

Sincerely,

Lisa Coffey

Superintendent of Education.